
September 12, 2019 Minutes 

PHA held its monthly meeting on September 12 at 7:00 pm with 61 members 

in attendance and 16 new interested members.  The meeting was held under the  

direction of the Club President, Ray Owens, at Ocean View Seafood. 

This meeting was opened with the saying of the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag and the thanking of 

our Lord with a short prayer. 

 

Dates to Remember 
September 1. PHA Renewals are due. 

September 21. PHA Open House. 

September 30. Final day for receipt of renewals. 

Oct 1 to Dec 31. $50 penalty for late renewals. 

October 19. Vintage Match 

December 31. Renewals must be in by this date. Else member will lose PHA membership. 

 

 

New Business 

1. Bokie has met with several contractor’s regarding replacing the railroad tie wall behind the 100-

yard range and for the prone pad at the 200-yard range.  

2. Dick Jones informed us that the pipe has been ordered for the 100-yard creek crossing. 

3. Bokie informed us that there were 39 people that showed up for Open House Clean-up day. 

4. Keith Swicegood made a motion to separate the Saturday morning .22 matches. He would like to 

move the Saturday morning Bench rest match from the second Saturday to the third Saturday. The 

Saturday morning .22 Fun Shoot will remain on the Second Saturday.  The Ron Gearren Thursday 

Match would also move to the Thursday following the third Saturday Fun Shoot. This would start in 

March of 2020. Seconded. Discussion. Passed. 

The reason is the Saturday morning Bench rest match is growing and needs more room. And some 

of the bench rest shooters would like to shoot the Fun Match as well. 

 

5. We heard from Jesse Lee from Cross Hill Outfitters. 

6. Bokie handed out Service Awards to David McDonald and Roger Reese for their service to the Club 

and for their service on the Club Board of Directors. Dan Murphy, not present, was also recognized 

for his service as Match Director for the 2-gun Tactical match.  

7. Bokie reminded everyone that Open House is on the 21st of September from 9 am to 3 pm.  

Meeting ended at 7:35. 

 

 

 

 


